

FORECAS

WAIKIKI BEACH

JULY 1962

HONOLULU, HAWAII

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

At the time this issue of the FORECAST went to press, we were looking forward to the annual Walter Macfarlane memorial canoe paddling races which the club sponsors every fourth of July at Waikiki. This year we have a record number of clubs participating and we believe it will again be a most successful event. Needless to say, we hope that our Outrigger crews will emerge victoriously. On the basis of their showing at Kailua on Kamehameha Day, we

are expecting big things of our paddlers this year.

This issue of the FORECAST welcomes Jack Magoon to our Board of Directors. President of Hawaiian Securities and Realty, Limited and a long-time member of the club, he was appointed to the Board to fill the unexpired term of "Link" Moore who recently resigned. Jack, with his wealth of experience in the financial world is a wel-

come addition to the Board.

Plans for our new club facilities are proceeding as scheduled. At a meeting of the planning committee on June 26, our architects presented a concept which met with the unanimous approval of the committee. Certain changes and refinements were suggested and the architects are proceeding to incorporate them into their plans. As stated in the last FORECAST we anticipate the preliminary drawings will be ready for membership's examination and approval by September 30.

Bill Baird, entertainment committee, has developed an excellent program for the balance of the year and we encourage all members to turn out for the scheduled events.

We know you will have a real bang up time.

NEW FACILITY DEVELOPMENT

New Site Plans

The Planning Committee has continued its weekly meeting with the architects and has made good progress in developing new schematics for the new club. A cardboard model prepared for the most recent meeting depicted a most attractive functional layout with charm and informality. Ample green belting accentuates the Hawaiian atmosphere. The 35-foot jog between our makai boundary and that of the Colony Surf allows for a magnificent view of Waikiki and the Waianae Range not enjoyed by other properties in this area or even at our present site.

Efforts are being directed toward further reducing the various areas of club facilities in order to bring them more in line with our budget. The critical parking problem is being given particular attention, and in this regard the manager and his staff are now surveying the parking habits of the members in their use of the present club.

New Site Waterfront Improvement

The dredging and beach improvement by Hawaiian Dredging & Construction Co., Ltd. is now complete. A new swimming basin is situated in front of the Outrigger Canoe Club and Colony Surf properties, and a 120-foot wide channel extends from the Outrigger Canoe Club out approximately 400 feet to the Sans Souci channel. In addition, a new coral beach 5 feet in elevation at the seawall and 50 feet wide has been built from the dredged material and extends along the entire Elks-Outrigger-Colony Surf frontage. The Colony Surf has applied a layer of beach sand to its portion for the immediate enjoyment of its occupants, however, no further improvements are contemplated on our portion until it can be determined how successfully the coral beach will resist the action of the sea. In any event the swimming basin and channel are very much in use.

MANAGER'S COLUMN

By the time our membership receives this copy of the "Forecast" July 4th and the great Macfarlane Day canoe races will have come and gone. We will know if the grueling late-hour practicing by our own Outrigger Paddlers, under Coach "Rabbit" has paid off.

The management and special committees hope that their efforts to make this past 4th of July celebration an interesting and enjoyable one were not in vain.

GOOD NEWS! The Mess and Bar Committee, chaired by Cliff Melim, has bowed to popular demand for a "no compulsory coat" policy in the dining room during the Summer months. However, it will not be un-constitutional for men to wear jackets if so inclined.

Congratulation to Dan McFadden and his boss, John McMahon for their efforts in handling the younger set Sports Activities. There's only one thing, Dan, - who put the puka in the boys' shower room door?

At their most recent meeting, the Planning Committee created an atmosphere of some excitement in the dining room because of an object that might have been a paper mock-up of the proposed new club house. In any case, expect big news from this committee in the near future.

Charles Hee, our office manager confirms the Board of Directors recent warning to members who are delinquent in their club accounts. There is in effect NOW, a "Get Tough" policy and it is no longer chi chi to be on that ever diminishing delinquent list.

The Board of Directors have decided to publish the "Forecast" monthly. All members are encouraged to utilize this media for printable news of interest to other members. Please submit these items to the office of your Club Manager and space permitting they will appear in an early edition.

Pau for now, D.H.R.

MESS & BAR COMMITTEE REPORT

Under the guidance of our new good manager, Don Ross, your new Mess & Bar Committee consisting of the following members — Cliff Melim, Jr., Chairman, Bill Baird, Bob Fischer and Tommy Thomas is planning improved service, atmosphere and food.

For your comfort, the plan is to extend the informality of Aloha shirts (but not shorts) to the dining room during

the summer months.

If any member has a suggestion which will help improve

the overall service to the membership this committee will appreciate a postcard outlining the suggestion.

Music has been added for Happy Hour entertainment on Fridays during the summer months, so bring your friends down to enjoy the entertainment by Marian Diamond. Happy Hour prices 5 - 7 P.M. and music until 8

Cliff Melim

Try an Anzai Mai Tai

JUNIOR JOTTINGS

As you know, the Club has employed Mr. Dan McFadden to supervise the activities for the Junior members for the summer. We hope that the junior members are taking advantage of many of the activities that are being programmed for them. We have scheduled outings, body surfing, volleyball tournaments, and just recently sent a questionnaire regarding trampoline lessons for junior

We feel the Junior members are being well supervised this summer and all such members have been sent rules and regulations that they are abiding by. Juniors are to be congratulated on their good behavior SO FAR this summer.

> John McMahon, Chairman Junior Affairs Committee

FORECAST

Published Monthly by the OUTRIGGER CANOE CLUB

2335 Kalakaua Ave.

Telephone 939-836 Beach Office 935-202

Gordon S. May, Co-ordinating Director Harold Yost, Editor Mrs. Owen Fowler, Ass't Editor

OFFICERS

Ward Russell J. Ward Kussell
J. Cline Mann
L. Harold Whitaker
Gordon Chung-Hoon
T. J. S. Muirhead
Bill Cross

President Vice-President Secretary Ass't Secretary Treasurer Ass't Treasurer

DIRECTORS

Charles J. Pietsch, Jr. T. Clifford Melim, Jr. Fritz Herman Robert A. Anderson, Jr. Gordon S. May

Walter K. Collins George E. Freitas Ernest H. Thomas Jack Magoon Duke Kahanamoku (Honorary)

COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN

ADMISSIONS COMMITTEE
ATHLETIC COMMITTEE
BEACH SERVICES
BUILDING FUND
BUILDING & GROUNDS
BY LAWS BUILDING & GROUNDS
BY LAWS
CANOE COMMITTEE
DISCIPLINARY COMMITTEE
ENTERTAINMENT COMMITTEE
INSURANCE COMMITTEE
JUNIOR AFFAIRS
MESS & BAR COMMITTEE
PLANNING COMMITTEE
PLANNING COMMITTEE
DON H. BOSS Club Manager

C. E. Ackerman, Jr.
Robert A. Anderson, Jr.
Robert A. Anderson, Jr.
Leslie Hicks
T. Clifford Melim, Jr.
Keith Steiner DON H. ROSS, Club Manager

SOCIAL AND OTHERWISE

Among those returning from schools on the mainland this summer were Nat Norfleet and bride Barbara Chapman-congratulations to this popular couple.

NOTICE: Due to unsafe conditions caused by our beach improvement program at the Diamond Head club site. No permission will be granted for recreational activities in that area until further notice.

ALOHA - NEW MEMBERS

REGULAR:

John Goemans James Meader Mrs. Constance Kekuewa

C. A. Perkins W. H. Ditler

ASSOCIATE:

Ronald H. Parker Ruth E. Pratt

SERVICE:

Lt. Gilson McClure, Jr.

IUNIOR: Alan Freitas

Alex Achimore Barik Michael Bostwick Edward Cherry, Jr. Toni Burge

NON-RESIDENT: Max Winter

SUMMER FUN

The summer entertainment season bounced off to a fine start at the Pupu party held on June 16th. A delicious array of Pupus were put on by Don Reed while Randy Oness and group kept things lively in the music department. The highlight of the evening, however, was the "twisting" of Bobby and Barbara Kauaihilo, Randy and Marian Worthington and Mary Miurhead. (What talent!!)

The next party is tentatively planned for the last week end in July. It will be a cook-out and dance on the Hau terrace. An exciting program is on tap so DON'T MISS THIS ONE—WATCH FOR THE ANNOUNCEMENT.

VOLLEYBALL TOURNAMENT

The summer's first doubles volleyball tournament, an outstanding two-day affair, was held on the weekend of July 1. Winners were Tom Haine and Bill Baird, who had to do it the hard way by coming up through the losers' bracket. Surprising runners-up were Nat Norfleet, Jr. and Bob Hogan, teammates on the National Collegiate championship town from South Marional City College. pionship team from Santa Monica City College. Partners were determined by lot after all 28 entrants had been listed in order of rating and the list divided in half.

The presence of many players with National and Collegiate experience insures the club of a summer of excellent volleyball competition. The Associate-Senior tournament is the next one scheduled, about mid July.

SCHEDULE OF INCOME & EXPENSES

	MAY 1962	MAY 1961	FISCAL YEAR TO DATE 1962 7 MONTHS	FISCAL YEAR TO DATE 1961 7 MONTHS
Income	\$ 39,215.79	\$ 47,903.98	\$ 313,413.89	\$ 353,466.55
Cost of Goods	10,705.85	12,567.07	80,342.55	91,942.83
Gross Profit	28,509.94	35,336.81	233,071.34	261,523.72
Expenses				
Direct Expenses	29,337.13	32,634.80	201,662.21	213,107.21
Indirect Expenses	8,736.37	6,070.92	54,011.95	54,403.36
Total Expenses	38,073.50	38,705.72	255,674.16	267,510.57
Profit or (Loss)	(-9,563.56)	(-3,368.91)	(-22,602.82)	(5,986.85)
Initiation Fee Received	1,040.50	1,200.00	4,750.00	9,550.00
Adjusted Profit or (Loss)	\$(-8,523.56)	\$(-2,168.91)	\$(-17,852.82)	\$ (-3,563.15)
				/Un andited

(Un-audited)

OUTRIGGER CANOE CLUB 2335 Kalakaua Avenue Honolulu, Hawaii

BULK RATE U. S. POSTAGE PAID Honolulu, Hawaii PERMIT NO. 174

MR. JOHN CLINE MANN 338 DILLINGHAM BLDG. HONOLULU. HAWAII